St. Boniface (Scipio)



St. Therese (Richmond)

www.stbonifacesttherese.com

09 - 17 February 2019

Weddings: Please arrange at least 6 months prior to the desired date. Baptisms: Please arrange no less than one month prior to desired date. **Reconciliation:** Any time by appointment or Saturdays 3 - 3:45 PM - St. Boniface Church Sacristy.

St. Therese Mass Schedule

Saturday	Feb 09,2019	5:00 PM	Kim Peters - The Frieda Peters Family
Tuesday	Feb 12,2019	8:30 AM	Douglas Buckman - Lester and Barbara Wuertz
Wednesday	Feb 13,2019	10:30 AM	For all Parishioners - Living and Deceased - at Richmond Healthcare and Rehab
Thursday	Feb 14,2019	8:30 AM	Carol Ann Katzer - Sr. Mildred Katzer, OSU
Saturday	Feb 16,2019	5:00 PM	Leland Kueser - Connie Beckwith and Terry Feuerborn

Assignments – 02/16/19

Stewardship

Lectors:

Leo and Mary Wiederholt

Eucharistic Ministers:

Leo and Mary Wiederholt, Marlene Laird

Richmond Care Center:

Sr. Loretta Roeckers

Hospitality: Mary Tooley CountingTeam: D

Church Cleaning:

Helen Feuerborn, Jackie Hiles

Stewardship

Offertory Collection: 02 February 2019

Regular Collection - \$631.00

(Envelopes - \$541.00 and Plate - \$90.00)

Votives - \$21.00

Church in Latin America - \$5.00

The Leaven - \$237.00

St. Boniface Mass Schedule

Sunday	Feb 10,2019	9:00 AM	Cheryl Bures - Lloyd and Marikay Bures
Monday	Feb 11,2019	8:30 AM	Mark Rockers - Glen Lickteig
Wednesday	Feb 13,2019	10:30 AM	For all Parishioners - Living and Deceased - At Richmond Healthcare and Rehab
Friday	Feb 15,2019	8:30 AM	Joe Katzer - Angie Plumb, Rita Williams, Sharon Wiley and Families
Sunday	Feb 17,2019	9:00 AM	Lucille Rockers - Rick and Peg Mechnig and Family

Assignments – 02/17/19

Stewardship

Votives - \$6.00 The Leaven - \$525.00

Regular Collection - \$1,409.00

Offertory Collection: 03 February 2019

(Envelopes - \$1,320.00 and Plate - \$89.00)

Lectors:

Michelle Rockers, Laurie Stevenson

Eucharistic Ministers:

Cheryl Strobel, Frank and Connie Wittman

Servers:

Lane Richards, Zach Wilper, Ben Wuertz

Richmond Care Center:

Sr. Loretta Roeckers

Counting Team: Carol Lutz

Saint Boniface Priory 32292 N E Norton Road, Garnett, KS 66032 Main: 785-835-6273 Mobile: 785-433-1252

www.stbonifacesttherese.com

Reverend Jerry Williams O.Carm

jwilliams@carmelnet.org

I am filled with a jealous zeal for the Lord God of Hosts



KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS - The next K of C breakfast will be next Sunday, February 17th. Invite your family, friends, and neighbors to come along! You will also notice at the rear of each church a playpen placed by the Knights, for their annual Baby Shower collection, which assists local crisis pregnancy centers and their many needs. The playpens will be in the two churches throughout the month of February - please be generous in making a donation, and place it in the collection container which is in the playpen. Thanks for considering this as an effective way of showing your support for the right to life!

SPECIAL COLLECTION - There will be a second collection next weekend, February 16th & 17th, for the Church in Central and Eastern Europe. Thanks in advance for your customary generosity!

7 POINT PITCH TOURNAMENT - will be held at St. Boniface Hall on February 23rd at 6:30 PM. To register, call 785.433.1278 by February 22nd. Hope to see you there for a fun evening!

THE LEAVEN - There is a green envelope in your packets for a donation for <u>The Leaven</u>. The annual subscription of \$21.00 is charged for the subscriptions for all parishioners. If you are able, and wish to help defray this parish expense, please use this envelope - either for the entire cost or whatever amount you may be able to offer. There **will not** be a special collection for this - so please put your offering into the regular collection. Thanks for your help!

CCD NEWS - Due to the inclement weather, CCD class had to be cancelled last Wednesday. Please remember that if USD School District 365 cancels classes. CCD classes are also cancelled.

JUNIOR HIGH YOUTH RALLY - "Witness" will take place at Prairie Star Ranch on February 25th, from 9:30 AM - 4:00 PM with Steve Angrisano, the Mikey Needleman Band, and Mike Debus. Archbishop Naumann will preside at the Mass. To register, go to: www.archkck.org/ministries--offices/ecat-vouth/junior-high-vouth-rally

WORLD MARRIAGE DAY - is this Sunday, February 10th. We will acknowledge this special day with a blessing of all married couple who are present at our weekend liturgies. In the midst of the romanticism and commercialism of Valentine's Day, it is spiritually wise to reflect on the call for all of our human relationships, especially within Marriage, to reflect God's love through our love for one another. **Blessed and Happy Valentine's Day to all!**

UNFAILING MERCY - If you or a loved one are hurting from an abortion, join in on the Project Rachel Ministry one day retreat to experience God's mercy and healing. All communications, services and logistics are strictly confidential. The first one this year will be on Saturday, March 2nd. Call or text Ann Marie at: 913.621.2199 or **PROJECTRACHELKC@ARCHKAK.ORG**

CATHOLIC CHARITIES MOBILE RESOURCE BUS SCHEDULE - the schedule for the Catholic Charities resource bus for Anderson and Franklin Counties has recently been released. The current schedules cover February through June. There is a poster with specific dates and further information on the Bulletin Board in each church, as well as extra flyers. If you work at or frequent a place where they allow public service announcements to be posted,

please take one or more of the extra flyers from the bulletin racks, and help get the word out for those who might benefit from the services of Catholic Charities. Your involvement in this small way may be the lifeline someone may desperately need! Thanks for your help!

BLOOD DRIVE - will take place at 1st United Methodist Church basement in Garnett this Tuesday, February 12th, from 11:30 AM - 4:30 PM.

SPLENDORS OF EASTERN EUROPE - If you are planning on going on the trip to Oberammergau in Germany to attend the famous Passion Play, from July 20 - 30, 2020 - arrangements have to be made well in advance. **PLEASE** feel free to publicize this to your friends, family members, or other contacts who might be interested in coming along on this wonderful pilgrimage. **Initial reservations must be made by February 15th, with a reservation form and a deposit of \$800.00! If you wish to go, please contact me Baby Wednesday, 2/13/19.**

RESPONSE IN CRISIS WEBSITE - Transparency and accountability are imperative in the Church's response to the crisis of sexual abuse of minors. In response to current national discussions, our Archdiocese encourages you to visit a special website that provides important information, addresses questions, and offers an opportunity for parishioners to share their concerns and lend their voices to the discussions by responding to an online survey. Please feel free to visit: https://responseincrisis.archkck.org/ to learn how we actively safeguard the innocent and provide care for those affected by abuse. There is also a flyer on the Bulletin Boards with additional information.

NURSING HOME & HOME VISITS - visits and Communion for our homebound and hospitalized members **generally** takes place on Wednesdays, following the Mass at Richmond Healthcare and my Communion calls at Anderson County Hospital Residential Care in Garnett. If you know of anyone who would like for me to stop and visit them on a regular basis or even an occasional visit, please let me know or have them call me. Let's keep our elderly, sick, and homebound parishioners in our thoughts and prayers.

ALWAYS LOWED

CALL TO SHARE

Target goals for our parishes are: St. Boniface -\$8,046.42 and St. Therese -\$2,682.14.

Processed through our parish office this past week, donations totaling \$920.00 were received for St. Boniface from 6 donors; and \$230.00 were received for St. Therese from 3 donors.

Thank you!

At St. Boniface, we are at 22% of our goal, with 14% participation, and an average gift of \$128.00

At St. Therese, we are at 41% of our goal, with 15% participation, and an average gift of \$158.00

Thank you very much! And keep the momentum going!

To donate on line, go to:

www.calltoshare.org/donation

Have a blessed week! Fr. Jerry